
 

 

CONNECTICUT PROBATE ASSEMBLY 

 

Regular Meeting of the  
Court Security Committee 

 
August 12, 2024 

10:00 a.m. 
 

Office of the Probate Court Administrator 
186 Newington Road 

West Hartford, CT 06110 
 
 
 

Present:  Judge Domenick N. Calabrese, Chair; Probate Court Administrator Beverly 
Streit-Kefalas; Chief Clerk Jackie Buckle; Judge Carolanne Rowe; Judge Steven B. 
DeMoura; Judge Martin F. Landgrebe; Chief Clerk Laurie M. Buckley; Judge Rosa C. 
Rebimbas; Chief Clerk Thomas H. Smith 

Call to order: 
The meeting was called to order at 10:05 a.m. by Judge Calabrese. 
 
Acceptance of the Minutes: 
The motion to accept the minutes of the May 6, 2024 meeting was made, seconded and 
unanimously approved. 
 
Comments of the Probate Court Administrator: 
Judge Streit-Kefalas mentioned that the overall level of violence against judges is 
increasing nationwide and while many things are out of our control our probate courts 
should act on the things we do have control of.    
 
Comments of the Chair: 
Judge Calabrese said that now that the results of the security survey were in, a letter 
summarizing them will go out to all the courts.   It was decided the letter should be sent 
by email to all court staff statewide and published in the Probate Press as well.   
 
Adjournment: 
A motion to adjourn was made, seconded and unanimously approved and the meeting 
adjourned at 10:35 a.m.   
 


